Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for July 1, 2009


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Minutes

July 1, 2009
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The July 1, 2009 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Kim McGrath.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Kim McGrath, Chair
Robert Yanos, Vice Chair 

Scott Stepp

Paul Weller 

Richard Gokey

STAFF

Charles E. Lyon, Manager

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Joan London, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt 

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

ANNOUNCEMENTS  West End Fire Company sent a letter to the Board thanking Amity Fire Company for their assistance. The Board thanked the Fire Company for their help in clearing the roads during the recent storm. 

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
MINUTES  

Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the minutes of June 17, 2009. Motion passed 4-0-1. Mr. Gokey abstained. 

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Gokey, seconded by Mr. Weller, to approve the following disbursements:


$  73,101.48 General Fund




$   5,165.28  Fire Fund




$ 50,470.21  Sewer Fund

$      358.50  Traffic Impact Fund

$ 44,311.00  EDU Fund

$   4,572.36  Liquid Fuels 

$177,978.83 Total  

      
Motion passed 5-0. 

PLANNING COMMISSION

Hess- Preliminary/Final Plan Approval   Mr. Mike Gavin presented their plan for a new re-energized store. They requested four waivers, for less than the required amount of trees, lighting intensity and parking within 5 feet of the building and to allow plan submission as preliminary/final plan. Mr. Gokey asked if Hess was going to be soliciting tractor trailers to fill up with diesel. Mr. Yanos moved to approve the preliminary/final plan and the four waivers per LTL’s May 20th letter. Mr. Gokey seconded. Motion passed 5-0. The traffic impact fee was discussed. Mr. Gavin stated they had $17,500 in their budget. He stated the Planning Commission was in favor of that fee, but were concerned about setting a precedent with reducing the fee. Ms. London suggested that the Board could grant conditional final approval upon agreement of the traffic impact fee by the Board. Mr. Gokey stated he felt that there will be more trips generated because of the diesel pumps. The Manager suggested that the new store could open and counts taken and the fee would be based on any increase counts. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to rescind the first motion. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to grant the four waivers per LTL’s May 20th letter. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to grant conditional final plan approval conditioned upon satisfactory resolution of the traffic impact fee by the Board. Motion passed 5-0. 
CODE ENFORCEMENT  Ms. London stated that the Shirey’s had been issued a Certificate of Occupancy. A notice of violation of the zoning ordinance is being issued. Ms. London stated that the best solution would be to have the Shirey’s revise their plan and bring it back to the Board for approval. The Manager stated that he had spoken to the solicitor for the Shirey’s and was told that they have no intention of complying. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize Kozloff/Stoudt to prepare an enforcement notice and to serve it immediately. Motion passed 5-0. 
Mr. Gokey asked about the high weeds in High Meadows. The Manager stated that he is discussing the situation with the code department. Mr. Stepp stated that the Monocacy Tract should also be mowed. Mr. Lyon stated he has someone looking at the swale vegetation to see if it can be sprayed. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

SMO Appeal – Dixon  Ms. London presented a draft Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law regarding the Dixon appeal. It states that the Dixon’s are in violation and the appeal is denied. Mr. Yanos asked that “ the applicant admitted receiving the notices from the code department”  be added.  Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to adopt the Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law denying the appeal of Keith Dixon and Heather Merritt Dixon and the Dixon’s should be held in violation. Roll call vote was called: 

Mr. Gokey – Aye

Mr. Weller – Aye

Mrs. McGrath – Aye

Mr. Yanos – Aye

Mr. Stepp – Aye

Motion passed. 

SOLICITOR’S REPORT

None
NEW BUSINESS

Penn DOT Presentation – Monocacy Creek Bridge    Mr. David Bailey of GTS Engineering presented plans to repair the bridge over Monocacy Creek on Main Street. Mr. Bailey stated that bids will be let in the fall of 2009 and construction will start in the summer of 2010. Construction is expected to take 8 to 10 weeks. The beams and deck will be replaced. Mr. Yanos commended PennDOT for restricting the construction to the summer months. Mr. Gokey asked how they knew the footings and piers are sufficient. Jay McGee of PennDOT stated that inspections are done every two years and analysis was done of the footings. Mr. Yanos asked about the cost of construction. Mr. Bailey replied that construction costs were estimated at $425,000 and engineering would be $275,000. Robert Kline asked when the weight limit was removed. Mr. McGee stated that since federal monies were used, there could be no weight limits, but the bridge was designed to hold a fully loaded fire truck. Mr. Gokey asked if the Route 82 Bridge was on the list to be repaired. Mr. McGee replied affirmatively. Mr. Lyon asked how PennDOT was getting around the ADA requirements if they were using federal money. Mr. McGee replied that this was a rehab, not a replacement. The anticipated rating of the deck would be a 10, but they were not upgrading the substructure so that rating would remain the same. 
Resolution 09-23 Records Retention   Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey  to adopt the resolution. Motion passed 5-0.

Seasonal Requirements Bid Award  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to award the seasonal requirements contract for 2009-2010 to Eastern Industries per the Treasurer’s memo of June 25th. Motion passed 5-0. Anti-skid will have to be purchased from Haines and Kibblehouse since Eastern did not bid that item. 
Radon Resistant Construction Seminar Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the training for Steve Loomis. Motion passed 5-0. 

Return of Letter of Credit- Hearthstone Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to return the original letter of credit to the bank. Motion passed 5-0. 

Resolution 09-24 Escalator Clause Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to approve the resolution for the escalator clause for this season’s paving/crack sealing projects. Motion passed 5-0. 

EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager 

Mr. Lyon  reported that the renewal of the WWTP’s NPDES permit will require additional testing. Dave Wheeler recommended using QC Labs at a cost of $3600. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to use the lab recommended. Motion passed 5-0.  
The Monocacy Creek Interceptor solicitation for bids was advertised. The Township should know if any H20 money was awarded by July 18th. Mr. Gokey stated he thought some of the lines were going to be 30” lines. The Manager will clarify. 

Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to appoint Mr. Lyon or his delegate to the Act 32 Committee. Motion passed 5-0. 

Mr. Lyon announced that the Planning Commission meeting scheduled for July 8 has been cancelled, their meeting will be held on July 22. 

The street projects have been advertised. Thanks to Charlie Paris of PennDot for his help. 

Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to approve CDL records management training for Kathie Benson. Motion passed 5-0. 

Sewer collections are proceeding, shut off notices have been sent out. 
Mr. Conway has submitted a plan to redirect his stormwater drainage. 

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to purchase 70 yards of playground mulch for Amity Community Park at a cost of $1280. Motion passed 5-0. 

Mr. Lyon commented on the storm that went through the area over the weekend. He reported that a number of trees came down as well as electric and telephone poles. Police and Fire Companies responded and did a great job. Road crews and sewer crews were called out and are in the process of cleaning up debris. 

The Manager volunteered to represent the Township in the Act 167 Management Plan committee. 

Chief of Police  

Chief Shuebrook reported that the level of calls remains about 25 per day. The ENRADD has been delivered and all officers except one have been trained on its use. It was tested on Weavertown and no speeding was detected. 
Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to purchase a case for the ENRADD at an approximate cost of $400. Motion passed 5-0. 

Testing for new officers was completed. Oral interviews will be conducted June 11-13.
The latest Aggressive Driver campaign produced 125 citations. 

Supervisors

Mr. Yanos asked the Board if future Board member Terry Jones should receive communications and correspondence so he will be “up to speed” when he takes office. The Board had no objection as long as it was not executive session or privileged information. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Risa Marmontello of the Monocacy Hill Conservation Society presented an update on Monocacy Hill. She stated that they have volunteers working on clearing invasives and making bird houses. She reported that she was working with Tim Dugan on fire and safety access for Monocacy Hill. Mr. Dugan offered to host a meeting with fire officials to get the plan started. The Manager reported that Kulptown Fire Company has a person qualified to take control and authorize appropriate action should there be a forest fire. 
Ms. Marmontello suggested that one of the road crew be certified for herbicide application to deal with invasives. 

Mr. Gokey asked Ms. Marmontello to check with Mr. Dugan about the Emerald Ash Borer. 

Terry Jones of Worman Road asked if the school district had implemented any tax relief for new commercial businesses. Mr. Yanos stated that Mr. Fidler had brought it up in a meeting but the Board never acted on it. 
Mr. Yanos asked about the run cards. Mrs. McGrath stated Derrick Nester was working on them. Mr. Weller stated that the ultimate responsibility lies with the Board to approve the run cards. Any changes should be documented. 

The intersection of 422 and 662 was discussed. PennDot will be contacted to see if anything can be done to resolve the confusion. 
ADJOURNMENT & EXECUTIVE SESSION  

The meeting was adjourned to executive session for personnel issues at 9:20PM on motion by Mr. Weller, seconded by Mr. Stepp and duly passed. 







Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer

